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Somerset’s Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans (LCWIPs)
This memo is to brief and update members on the Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans currently being developed in Somerset.

Background

In 2017 the Government published its first Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy. The Strategy sets out the Government’s ambition to make walking and cycling the natural choices for shorter journeys or as part of a longer journey.

Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans (LCWIPs), as set out in the Strategy, are a new, strategic approach to identifying cycling and walking improvements required at the local level. They enable a long-term approach to developing local cycling and walking networks, ideally over a 10-year period.

The key outputs of LCWIPs are:

• a network plan for walking and cycling which identifies preferred routes and core zones for further development;

• a prioritised programme of infrastructure improvements for future investment;

• a report which sets out the underlying analysis carried out and provides a narrative which supports the identified improvements and network.

Progress in Somerset

In 2017, Somerset bid for support from the Department for Transport (DfT) to help develop LCWIPs for the county. Our bid was successful and we were allocated 30 days consultancy support (over a 6-month period) to help deliver our first LCWIPs. The DfT made similar awards to a number of authorities and support was allocated to commence in late 2018.

We are now at the beginning of the LCWIP process and are ambitiously aiming to develop three plans as per the bid; one for Taunton, Bridgwater and Yeovil. Initial work on the Taunton and Bridgwater plans started in October and the Yeovil plan work is due to start in June this year.
The Taunton plan is being jointly developed with Taunton Deane Borough Council and will closely feed into the garden town initiative. We have also been working with Taunton Area Cycle Campaign (TACC) to help understand the current network. Bridgwater is being jointly developed with Sedgemoor District Council and will tie in with the Hinkley work. We will be working with South Somerset District Council for Yeovil and will link in with their emerging access strategy.

For both Taunton and Bridgwater we have undertaken initial data analysis from which we will be producing a list of potential improvements. The next step will be to prioritise these suggestions and undertake a number of site/route audits. These will then be taken forward to produce the prioritised programme of infrastructure improvements for future investment. As there is no specific government funding for these improvements, part of the process will be to identify potential future funding opportunities. 

If you would like to see the analysis and list of schemes so far or have suggestions for schemes, please let me know and I’ll be happy to meet and keep you informed of the ongoing progress.

To help keep people informed of our progress we will also be producing a short bimonthly newsletter which will be published in the Transport Policy section of our website.

Please note, at this stage we have limited capacity to develop these plans. We are using the DfT support to upskill the team and develop appropriate processes for this work. Once the current programme is complete we will review the benefits of the plans to understand the value for money before committing to a wider roll out of the process.
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